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1. About the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin

 
It comes from Peter Limbrick who set up Interconnections in 1995 to offer independent consultancy to statutory services in the field of babies and children who have disabilities / SEN. Peter is also Chair of the Handsel Trust (visit www.handseltrust.org)

 
The Interconnections Electronic Bulletin goes free to over 5500 people (and growing) in all parts of the UK and Ireland and then finds it way into many other networks and countries. The Interconnections electronic address list includes people from health, education and social services, the voluntary and private sectors, parent organisations, research organisations, campaign offices, etc. People who receive the bulletin are welcome to forward it to their own colleagues and networks and to use the information in newsletters and bulletins as long as the ‘Interconnections Electronic Bulletin’ is acknowledged. 

 
Information in the bulletin can include –

 
•          News from other electronic networks

•          News of government initiatives

•          Information about forthcoming conferences, meetings and events

•          Features about examples of good practice and innovative work

•          Summaries of research findings 

•          Questions to which people are seeking answers

•          Information about small organisations and campaigns

•          Newsletters from other organisations

•          Articles and features

•          Job vacancies

 
How to put information into the bulletin: Please send your text electronically using MS Word giving clear information about who is submitting the information and where readers should go for further information. Your text will then be pasted into the bulletin as it is. We do not use pictures, logos, or colour and we do not send any attachments out with the bulletin. We don’t unfortunately have time to compose text for you from your leaflets, etc. Your information is inserted into the Bulletin without charge. 

 
Commercial space: Space for advertising major conferences, training programmes, etc. is charged at £40 plus VAT per A4 page or part page. Job vacancies are charged at £40 plus VAT for each post advertised. 
 
The electronic address list. 

Please let me know when you want to add, remove or alter a name on the list. 

This can be done by e-mail, telephone, fax or post.
 
Peter Limbrick 

Interconnections

9 Pitt Avenue

Worcester

WR4 0PL

Tel/fax: 01905 23255

E-mail: interconnections.services@virgin.net
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2. Interconnections Electronic Bulletin Website

 
Past issues of this Electronic Bulletin can be found on Interconnections  

‘I see what’s new’ website – www.icwhatsnew.com
The website also holds other information about the work of Interconnections

 
This website is created and managed by e-Splash Design. 

Visit website: www.e-splashdesign.com
 
Interconnections Electronic Bulletin.

Listings are not validated.

We advise you to research before sending off any material or money.

 
Do you want space in the April 2006 edition of this bulletin

 
-         to tell readers about your conference, training, or seminar?

-         to publish an article or a feature?

-         to disseminate your research findings?

-         to get answers from readers to your questions?

-         to voice an opinion?

-         to advertise a vacancy?
-         for your press release?
 
Contact Peter Limbrick

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
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3. Kids Forthcoming Network Meetings 

– Exploring Inclusive Play Strategy Development 



Our network meetings this term will focus on the development of inclusive play strategies. The meetings will include time for hearing about other people’s work, information sharing and general networking.  The termly meetings are free to all and are designed for senior managers, inclusion officers, development and advisory staff and practitioners – anyone interested in including disabled children in play, childcare and leisure settings. New people are always welcome. The remaining meetings are being held in the following regions on: 

 
·  Monday 6th March: West Midlands Region: Kidderminster 

·  Monday 6th March: North East Durham 

·  Wednesday 30th March: London Region: Hammersmith  

For further information on the meetings, please contact:

Jane Douch, Kids Network Co-ordinator

E-mail: network.coordinator@kids.org.uk                
Tel: 01453 752509
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4. The Child Bereavement Trust 
 
A: Additional Training Workshop  25th May 2006   

“Communicating with Families when Children have a life Limiting Condition and Complex Needs”

 
This fully interactive workshop aims to give professionals an insight into the difficulties families experience and to examine ways to reduce overlapping of provision within services to reduce pressure on the family and professional

 
Fee: £75                

Venue: The Child Bereavement Trust, Aston House, High Street, West Wycombe, Bucks. Hp14 3AG                                     

Tel: 01494 479749

Further information and booking available on our website www.childbereavement.org.uk
or Emai:l training@childbereavement.org.uk
 
B: 3 Day Residential Weekend

23rd to 25th June 2006

 
Supporting the Professional Carer in Loss and Grief

 
“Thank you, a brilliant weekend! I will go back to work fully recharged”

 
Working with people in loss and grief is difficult and stressful work. The core aim of this course is to enable the professional carer to effectively support other people through developing their own self-awareness. 

 
Fee: £375 fully inclusive              

Venue: Lane End Conference Centre, nr. High Wycombe, Bucks HP14 3AG

 
For more details go to www.childbereavement.org.uk/training
Or call Anne Williams at The Child Bereavement Trust on 01494 479749
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5. Video Conferencing for Families

 
In the December 2005 issue I asked for information from services which use video or other visual technology for keeping contact with families at a distance. 
 
Bill in West Sussex told me that he uses MSN Messenger to keep in touch with his son in his residential school in Wiltshire. His son is blind and has PMLD but hears very well. He lifts his head and laughs when he hears his little sister sing. Because his parents can see these responses and see how he looks, they are less anxious about him being away. 
Bill can be contacted via this Bulletin. E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
Sheila Lawtie of Action for Sick Children in Scotland told me that there is conferencing access to Orkney and Shetland from Royal Aberdeen Children’s Hospital on a link donated by Diabetes UK. There is also a link at Royal Cornhill Hospital for consultation and family contact on mental health issues.
E-mail Sheila: Ascnorthscot@aol.com
 
Bob Butler says -

We do not use this facility with our families or the professionals that we liaise with at a distance, but are very interested in any information that could help us develop such facilities.

 
Bob Butler

Service Development Manager
Direct Line: 01737 365847
Direct Fax: 01737 365084
bbutler@thechildrenstrust.org.uk
 
More Projects? I am interested in learning about more projects. The time and cost of travel when families live at a distance – in any part of the UK – can limit the quality of the support provided. Technology would seem to have a lot to offer. E-mail p.limbrick@virgin.net
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6. UK Conference: Team Around the Child – Manchester

 
INTERCONNECTIONS ONE-DAY CONFERENCE

 
Team Around The Child (TAC)

 - part of a seamless service for children and families with multiple/complex needs

 
Thursday May 4th, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.30 p.m.

Thistle Hotel, Piccadilly Gardens, Manchester, M1 6DP

 
-         This UK Conference will provide basic information about TAC philosophy and practice for services and practitioners who are considering adopting the approach. 

-         Services who are already using the approach successfully will present information about aspects of their work. 

-         The Family Partnership Model and the Negotiating Model will be presented as necessary foundations for collaborative teamwork in the Team-Around-the-Child approach.

-         Manchester has been chosen as the venue in the expectation that some delegates will be able to attend from Scotland. 

 
Programme:

 
	9.00
	Reception and refreshments
	 

	9.45
	Introduction & Presentation 

Peter Limbrick
Independent consultant and writer.

 
	TAC: Collaborative Teamwork for Children and Families who Require Multiple Interventions

	10.30
	Colette Gollcher, 

Gollcher Associates

North West Regional Pathfinder for DfES Early Support
	TAC in Early Support

	11.15
	Break
	 

	12.00
	Jane Ryder-Richardson, Team Manager, 

Provision Development and Interagency Links 

& Linda Fisher, Co-ordinator, 

Multi-agency Resource Centre Project. 

Both of Essex County Council.
	TAC in Essex: Strategy and Practice

	1.00
	Lunch
	 

	2.00
	Lindsey Winterton, 

Senior Specialist Advisory Teacher for Early Years, 

Cumbria Children’s Services 

and Co-ordinator, Early Support Pathfinder.
	The Negotiating Model in Early Intervention

	2.30
	Jayne Lord, 

0-3 Co-ordinator, Special Needs Early Years Service, Wolverhampton Children’s Services
	Keyworkers in Wolverhampton’s TAC: Role, Training and Support

	3.15
	Break
	 

	3.45
	Dr Paula Corredor Lopez,
Clinical Psychologist / Senior Training Facilitator,
The Centre for Parent and Child Support, Guy's Hospital, London. South London and Maudsley NHS Trust
	The Family Partnership Model

	4.30
	Finish
	 


 
Costs: COSTS: Because these children and families require a collective and collaborative approach, each service or project is invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can, of course, include parents. 
1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 at £165 + VAT each. 3 at £150 + VAT each. 4 at £135 + VAT each.  

 
Booking forms can be found on our website and are available from:

 
interconnections

Peter Limbrick, 9 Pitt Avenue, Worcester, WR4 0PL

Tel/fax: 01905 23255, 

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
www.icwhatsnew.com
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7. Anatomically correct male & female cloth models

 
A new, re-designed and improved version from  
Bodysense
 
An invaluable resource for teaching children and young adults with learning disabilities about the human body and issues of intimacy, and as an aid to developing skills in personal relationships and appropriate behaviour.

 
These half life-size, anatomically correct, realistic male and female cloth models are regularly used in clinic settings to facilitate effective two-way communication and are an invaluable teaching resource to facilitate learning about the adult body, intimacy and personal relationships. Within Special Needs education they are used by school nurses on a one to one basis with pupils, and teachers use them on an on-going basis to assist with class teaching in PSHE. 

 
A recent survey of purchasers of the models found they were regularly used for the following tasks:

 
         To teach about the adult human body, 
•  male and female differences,

         appropriate and inappropriate touches, 
•  intimate behaviour, 

         protective behaviours, 


•  & for role play, drama or storytelling. 
 
         They were also used to facilitate two-way communication about intimate bodily matters, 

         to help answer questions about intimate or personal matters and 

         to support counselling on personal or intimate relationship issues.

 
The pair of models cost £400 including full users’ notes with suggested teaching strategies, clothing, p & p and insurance.

 
For further details and photographs of the models, see our website: www.bodysense.org.uk
Or telephone The Revd. Jane Fraser (Manager): 01684 594715

Or email enquiries to: clothmodels@revjane.demon.co.uk
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8. Challenging Behaviour Foundation: News Update
 
NEW FOR 2006: 
The Challenging Behaviour Foundation Parents’ Email Network
 

The new Challenging Behaviour Foundation parents’ email network enables you to be in touch with a number of families and issues they are dealing with, without any obligation to reply or to identify yourself. What parents have said:

 

 “good to know I’m not on my own…”
 
“linking has proved useful, thank you.  I got in touch with another family in similar situation… and got some good info from them. Please continue to give my details to anybody looking for a suitable place for their teenage child - we all need to talk to each other!”
 
Recent email discussions have included:

 

         How to get a haircut or new shoes for my challenging child

         Experiences of hospital for a person with severe learning disabilities

         Inappropriate sexual behaviour

         Where to find holiday accommodation 

         How to find an adult placement for my child

 

The Challenging Behaviour Parents’ Email Network is for parents caring for individuals with severe learning disabilities (both children and adults) who typically display behaviour which may put themselves or others at risk, or which may prevent the use of ordinary community facilities or a normal home life. 

 

There are many local and national support groups for specific disorders, however different individuals are affected differently by different disorders and you may feel you are alone in trying to cope with your son or daughter’s aggression, self injury, stereotyped behaviour or disruptive and destructive behaviours. If that is the case, then the Challenging Behaviour Parents’ Email Network is for you. 

 

Alternatively, for families who do not have email, through the Challenging Behaviour Family Linking Scheme we will try to link you with another family who are experiencing or have experienced some of the same issues as yourself. We may not be able to link you with another family in your area, but you may find that it helps to chat on the phone or via email with another family in similar circumstances.

 

For more details of The Challenging Behaviour Foundation Parents’ Email Network or Family Linking Scheme, or for information about any of our free resources for parents, please contact:

  

The Challenging Behaviour Foundation

Tel: 01634 838739

Email: info@thecbf.org.uk 

www.challengingbehaviour.org.uk 
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9. Deaf students at college - a new resource from RNID 
 

This resource has been developed for professionals working with deaf students in college settings. This includes tutors and lecturers, inclusion managers, disability officers, support staff, school-college links managers and careers advisers. It will be of particular interest to staff working with deaf learners for the first time. The guidance will also be a useful resource for school-based staff involved with college-links programmes and transition planning. 
 
It provides information on working with deaf learners,  and the specialist support networks that may be available. The guidance relates to students with all degrees of hearing loss, using oral/aural, Total Communication or Sign Bilingual approaches to communication, and to those with additional disabilities or special educational needs.  
 

89 pages (an A4 PDF document on a CD-ROM) priced at £5.00 including VAT 
Find out more and buy online at http://www.rnid.org.uk/shop/publications/education/
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10. News from Contact a Family

 
A: The 2006 edition of our Directory of Specific Conditions and Rare Disorders, and Support Groups 
is out now.  It especially focuses on conditions affecting children, and provides clear and concise medical information, useful for both people with the condition, for parents and family members alike. You can sample the Directory on our website at
http://www.cafamily.org.uk/dirworks.html
 
B: NEW INFORMATION TO HELP FAMILIES WITH DISABLED CHILDREN MANAGE DEBT


According to research by charity Contact a Family, families with disabled children are more likely to be in debt than other families, because it costs up to three times more to raise a disabled child, and because average incomes for this group are almost one quarter below the UK mean. 


It's to help families in this situation that, thanks to funding from Her Majesty's Revenue & Customs, the charity has produced two new factsheets, one targeted at families in England and Wales, and one for families in Northern Ireland. These factsheets, entitled "Dealing with Debt - for families with Disabled Children" complement the charity's information for families in Scotland, produced last year. 

The factsheets are clear and easy to use, and set out the practical steps families can take to tackle their debts.  Firstly, they explain, you should list everything you owe, next, sort your debts into priority debts i.e. those with serious consequences like having your home repossessed, and non-priority debts, and then work out what you can afford to repay each week or month.  A handy income and expenditure chart is included to help with this stage of the process.

Other sections explain the consequences of not repaying various types of debt, set out what steps creditors can take to enforce repayment, and outline the legal process.  The factsheets also suggest ways of increasing household income, for instance, ensuring you claim for all benefits associated with caring for a disabled child.  A benefits check from Contact a Family's helpline can help with this.

Finally, the factsheets recommend that, if possible, people seek the help of a money adviser.  Not only will an adviser help you draw up a repayment plan, but they can negotiate with creditors on your behalf.  A list of organisations providing this free and impartial service is included.

Mark Robertson, Contact a Family National Advice and Information Manager, said:
"People can find confronting their debts difficult, but the worse thing they can do is leave them to pile up. Our factsheets give people all the information they need to get their finances back on track - and rid their lives of a major source of worry.  We'd like to thank Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs for funding the production of these extremely useful factsheets."

For copies of the "Dealing with Debt - for Families with Disabled Children" factsheets, telephone Contact a Family's helpline 0808 808
3555, or email helpline@cafamily.org.uk Factsheets can also be downloaded from www.cafamily.org.uk
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11. Personal Relationships in the ColorCards range

 
New in the ColorCards range, Personal Relationships is designed to help students understand and discuss platonic and physical relationships.  

For more details, please click on the web link http://www.speechmark.net/colorcards/CCillustrated.htm
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12. CDC Conference: Joining up, Moving on
 
Joining up, Moving on – Improving services for disabled children, young people and their families 

through learning from the Pathfinder children’s trusts

 
Tuesday 21st March 2006, Lancaster House, London, SW1A 1BB

 
Background

The development of the children’s trust model for delivery of local services is at the heart of key legislation and policy regarding all children and young people. Alongside the Every Child Matters Agenda the development of the trust’s work has been at the forefront in taking forward the duties set out in the Children Act 2004.

35 Pathfinder children’s trusts were announced in 2003. Each trust had a specific area which they identified as a focus for the development of an effective trust model. Just under half of the trusts identified disabled children’s services as their areas of work.  A primary reason for this was the realisation that if an authority can develop high quality, responsive and flexible services for disabled children  - who present authorities with some of their most challenging tasks – then the development of subsequent services for other groups would benefit greatly from this learning.

The trusts have all developed their own styles in approaching what can be seen as ‘well established’ challenges for disabled children’s services, for example the lack of communication and co ordination across agencies when working with disabled children and their families. 

 
Who should attend?

This conference is designed for staff responsible for the commissioning and delivery of services to disabled children and their families across health, education, social care and the voluntary sector. It will be of most benefit to staff who are already engaged in partnership working and have responsibilities for taking these programmes forward.
 
Information and booking form:
Pathfinder event
Council for Disabled Children
E-mail: hwheatley@ncb.org.uk
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13. CAF (Charities Aid Foundation) e-newsletter

 
The CAF News e-newsletter keeps you up-to-date with the work of CAF in the UK and overseas and with the latest news affecting the UK voluntary sector.

 

For the current issue contact CAF

E-mail: cafnews@cafonline.org
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14. Conference: Every Child Matters Outcomes
 
Every Child Matters Outcomes: what do they mean for disabled children? 

 
The Every Child Matters five universal outcomes of childhood: 
to be healthy, to stay safe, to enjoy and achieve, to make a positive contribution, to achieve economic well-being
 

-         But what do these outcomes mean for disabled children and their parents ?  
-         How do we go about collecting information on disabled children’s and their parents' outcomes? 
-         And how can we ensure that disabled children achieve the outcomes they desire?   
 

This conference at the University of York on 5th May will discuss these issues in the light of recent research, through plenary sessions, seminars and workshops. Contributors will include researchers, practitioners and managers from the statutory and voluntary sectors, and those involved in policy development. Keynote speakers include Christine Lenehan, Director of the Council for Disabled Children, and Member of the Special Educational Needs and Disability section of the Children, Young People and Families Directorate at the Department for Education and Skills. 
 

The conference will cover the following:
         Research evidence about outcomes for disabled children 

         Research evidence about parents’ outcomes 

         The policy response to including disabled children’s desires and aspirations in the way the Every Child Matters outcomes are defined 

         Implementing an outcomes-focussed approach in practice 

         Accessing children’s views about the outcomes they desire to achieve

 
This is a multi-disciplinary conference and will be relevant to professionals working in health, education, social care and voluntary sectors. 

A number of free places are available for parents of disabled children who wish to attend. For further information:

Teresa Frank    

t: 01904 321950      

e: tjf3@york.ac.uk 
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15. National Centre for Early Intervention
 
 The report of the feasibility study for a National Centre for Early Intervention can be found on 

http://www.surestart.gov.uk/publications/publications/indexofpublications/7research/
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16. Liverpool ASD Training

 
The Liver-pool ASD pathway is providing training on 

 
Understanding ASD and the affect on the child and behaviour (2 sessions)

 
Session 1 Friday 26th May     9 a.m. until 12 noon.

Session 2 Friday 9th June       9 a.m. until 12 noon 

 
2 x 3 hour training sessions (see agenda below) available to all professionals working within social services, education or health who are interested in learning about autistic spectrum disorders and how it affects a child with ASD. 

 
         Introduction to Autism (Triad of impairments / Theory of Mind)

         How the child with autism perceives the world (Sensory perception) 
         Understanding difficulties of communication

         How you can structure the environment and why it works

         Use of visual aids and communication (PECS / TEACCH)

         Behaviour 

         Understanding difficult behaviour and the child's perspective

         Investigative techniques Iceberg  STAR ABC

         Behaviour plans

 
Cost:    £60 per delegate 

Venue: Lace Conference centre

 
To book a place on the above course please contact the Training team on 0151 225 4969
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17. Research Evidence Needed in S-xual Health Promotion

 
We (Alison Hosie, Liz Burtney & Deirdre Fullerton) have recently been commissioned by Health Scotland to review the research evidence on s-xual health promotion with young people with learning disability.
 
The funders of this research are keen for us include a broad range of evidence, both published and unpublished, in this review.  Have you or your organisation undertaken any research, including needs assessment and consultations with young people with learning disabilities on issues around s-x and relationships education, accessing/improving s-xual health services or supporting communications with parents/carers and professionals working with young people with learning disabilities?  Do you have a local policy for people with learning disabilities and s-xual health? If so, then the researchers would like to hear from you.  Please contact Liz Burtney, Freelance Researcher on 01786 832329 or email to liz@lizburtney.plus.com
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18. Help Needed in Keyworking

 
Samantha Gomm writes -

I am a modified child branch student and am currently undertaking my dissertation on 'developing keyworker practice roles for children with special needs'. I
have to carryout practice hours to support my dissertation. I live in Buckingham, Buckinghamshire. I wondered if it would be possible for you to put me in touch   with anyone currently undertaking the key worker role? Areas which I would be able to get to would be Northamptonshire, Oxfordshire and Berkshire. 
 
E-mail: rs_gomm@yahoo.co.uk
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19. Research outcomes: The Being Like Everybody Else Project

The Being Like Everybody Else Project - BLEEP

 
The Children’s Hospice South West Research Group

The Children’s Hospice Research group is based at the University of Exeter and is closely associated with the charity Children’s Hospice South West.  

 
The BLEEP Project

The title came from the words of a mother in a previous project whose child had cystic fibrosis: 

“Well, I think it’s good for her to go to a mainstream school and be normal.  It’s being like everybody else.”

 
Aims of the Project

In this Big Lottery funded research project (BLEEP), we investigated the experiences at mainstream school of young people aged 7-19 years in the south west of England with cystic fibrosis or degenerative neuromuscular conditions.  The aim of the research was to identify the extent to which these young people experience disadvantage and social exclusion within mainstream education and to suggest approaches to overcoming this by identifying good existing practices and suggesting new approaches.  The research focused on collecting evidence primarily from the young people themselves and secondly from their parents and teachers.

We have produced two booklets based on the research findings: ‘Including young people with cystic fibrosis in mainstream education’ and ‘Including young people with degenerative neuromuscular conditions in mainstream education’.  Our aim is to distribute these to as many schools, colleges and any other interested parties as possible. 
We hope we have given these young people with cystic fibrosis or degenerative neuromuscular disease a ‘voice’ of their own about a situation, attending mainstream school, which can sometimes be problematic for them and where they may feel they have had little opportunity to express their views.

To order copies of the booklets and/ or reports of the research findings, please contact Tricia Nash on 01392 263273 or e mail PTSNash@exeter.ac.uk
For a limited period there is no charge for both booklets for schools and colleges in the south west of England or professionals working in schools. 
The CF booklet is free of charge UK wide at the moment whilst supplies last.
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20. Parent Forums Day
 
Invitation from Contact a Family - Parent Forums Day

Oxford Place Methodist Centre in central Leeds: 

1st April 2006, 10am to 4pm
 
         Are you a parent of a disabled child interested in getting involved in shaping services in your area?
         Have you recently set up a Parents Forum in your area?
         Are you working towards setting up a Parents Forum?
         Are you working with other parents in your area to set up participation using another model?
 
If you answer ‘yes’ to any of these questions and would like to meet with others involved in similar projects, this informal event is for you.
We are planning a fun and relaxed day as an opportunity for sharing ideas and finding out how other groups and forums are managing. Bring your ideas and questions and be prepared to contribute.

 
The venue is walking distance from the train station. Lunch will be provided.
For more information contact Liz Ranger on 020 7608 8784 or liz.ranger@cafamily.org.ukTo book a place contact Louise Derbyshire on 020 7608 8776 or ops.admin@cafamily.org.uk (Mondays and Tuesdays)
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21. Health Study Needs Your Help!

 
TAKE PART IN A STUDY EXAMINING THE EFFECTS OF EXPRESSIVE WRITING ON HEALTH 

 
I am a PhD student looking for carers to take part in a study investigating the effects of written expression on health. The study builds upon new research which has suggested that brief periods of writing can have beneficial effects on people’s health. For example, writing about various topics for just 20 minutes a day for 3 days has been found to improve people’s mood, stress management and even immune functioning. It is hoped that in the future this research will have real value in improving the well-being of people, particularly those in challenging and stressful situations, and possibly even those with illnesses such as asthma and arthritis. 

 
Taking part in the study involves completing some questionnaires, writing on an assigned topic for 20 minutes on each of 3 days, and then completing some further questionnaires. This takes approximately 2 hours of time in total – spread over a 6 month period. NO TRAVEL IS REQUIRED - materials will be posted to carers to complete in their own time at home and returned in ready-addressed freepost envelopes. All carers who take part will be entered into a prize draw to win £250. 

 
Please contact Laura Ashley at Leeds University for more information. 

Tel: 0113 343 6694

E-mail: carerstudy@leeds.ac.uk

Post: Institute of Psychological Sciences, University of Leeds, LS2 9JT
 
Back to top
 
22. Dangers to children from Microwave Radiation

 
A: Esther Rantzen joins mast battlers

 
VETERAN journalist Esther Rantzen has thrown her weight behind a campaign to stop mobile phone giants placing masts on schools. 
The TV presenter is spearheading the SHAME (Schools and Hospitals Against Mast Emissions). 
Click Here
 
B: Advice for Schools

 
GENERAL ADVICE SHEET: MICROWAVE RADIATION FOR SCHOOLS

 
By Nicola Smith, Mast Sanity, London.

 
There are different sources of microwave emitting devices. The most well know is the mobile phone mast and associated mobile phone. Other devices operate in the same way as a phone mast, constantly emitting microwave radiation at very similar if not higher levels of intensity than a phone mast. These are digital cordless phones (DECT), wireless computer networks (WLAN), wireless interactive whiteboards, burglar alarms with microwave detectors, baby monitors and probably new remote products to come.

Independent scientists and the Chairman of the HPA, Sir William Stewart have warned that there are biological effects occurring at exposures below the guidelines and that sensitive groups, in particular children, should not be exposed at all to microwave radiation. Having one of these devices in the school is equivalent to putting a mobile phone mast inside the classroom.

 
What schools can do

Where a school has control over microwave emitting devices inside its buildings, it can ensure that these are removed and alternatives put in place.

 
WLAN

Do not install WLAN networks, put in hard wired computers instead. Although hard wired networks do not have such flexibility in terms of mobility, they are superior in terms of speed of connection to the internet and stability of connection. They are also immune from the security problems that a wireless system has.  An existing WLAN system can be wired up with CAT 5 cabling. WLAN Access Points emit constant radiation and so does the wireless card in each laptop, which will be close to pupils’ bodies, especially their reproductive organs.

 
Interactive whiteboards

Take care not to acquire the models, which communicate on microwave frequencies, because, like WLAN, they will effectively put a strong and permanent source of radiation into the classroom.

 
Burglar Alarms

Ensure burglar alarms only use infrared detectors.

 
DECT 

Ensure office phones have cables and are not cordless.

 
Phone Masts and TETRA masts

Do not allow masts in the school grounds. Object to any phone masts going up near the school. Let the local council know that the school wishes to be informed of any new planning applications.

The DFES has guidance for schools. It states that a school has a right to object if the beam of maximum intensity falls on the school grounds. To this end the school has a right to obtain from the operator the plan of where the beam of maximum intensity falls. This right also applies retrospectively. The DFES guidelines state that the operator may need to redirect the beam away from the school.

In practice there is little by means of enforcement and the operators pay little heed to these guidelines. It may be necessary to shield the school from radiation from nearby masts. 

The school may want to invest in an ACOM metre (cost £50 from Powerwatch or Electrosmog), which will enable it to detect sources of radiation. There are various means to shield windows from radiation, these include a net curtain and a film to stick on the glass.

There is a private member’s bill going to parliament in March. This would allow for retrospective removal of masts from schools. 

 
Mobile phone use
The school should implement a no mobile phone policy within its buildings and grounds. Mobile phones should be switched off during the day. Use of mobile phones in the school and nearby would bring demand for phone masts to the area, which would affect both the school and the local residents. Children should be educated about the dangers of phone use and the fact that Sir William Stewart advised that children under 16 should only use them in an emergency. Children should also be educated about the risks from low level pulsed microwave radiation and the various research papers on the subject.

 
Electromagnetic Fields and Electrohypersensitivity

 
People can be affected by electromagnetic fields from electrical devices including Powerlines. However for most people there will be no noticeable effect. In Sweden, where the condition is officially recognised and statistical data exist, it is thought that 3% of the population are electrically sensitive. Schools should be aware of the symptoms and look out for any sensitive children especially where computers are used. They may need to be able to be away from electrical devices in the school. If the school has sensitive children and there is no obvious source of radiation/EM fields, advice can be sought from a Geopathic Stress Surveyor, Roy Riggs.

 
www.powerwatch.org.uk  

www.electrosmog.org.uk
www.royriggs.co.uk   
 
Nicola can be contacted via this bulletin. E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
Back to top
 
23. Moving On Update

 
Sharing information – learning disability – young people – transition – black and minority ethnic (BME) 

 
From the electronic Moving On Update. This Moving On Update provides information to the carers and supporters of young people aged 14 and upwards from Black and Minority Ethnic communities who have a learning disability and are making the change from school to adulthood. 

This electronic Update runs alongside our website www.movingonup.info that is designed to be used by this group of young people supported by their carers. 

 
Funded by the Diana Memorial Fund.  Run by the Association for Real Change, (ARC).

 
This Moving On Update goes out free to all subscribers. It will be sent out monthly and the project is currently funded until October 2006. Those who subscribe to come from a variety of backgrounds; some are professionals in both the public and private sector; some belong to a voluntary organisation; and others are people who have a learning disability or care for someone with a learning disability. Please feel free to forward the Update on to other people who may be interested. If you have something you want to share amongst subscribers you are welcome to email it to us to pam.smith@arcuk.org.uk 

 
Sections in the Moving On Update:

                    Useful information & news about ethnic minority communities in England

                    Moving On Up News from our website www.movingonup.info 

                    Developments in strategies and policy

                    Interesting and important meetings and conferences

 
 

Useful information & news

Item 1: 

Congratulations to the Muslim Youth Helpline on receiving another award!

At the Community Care Awards held on the 15th December, the Muslim Youth Helpline received the Older Children and Teenagers award.

The helpline was described as “A groundbreaking new service for a group whose needs might otherwise remain hidden”.
More information: visit Muslim News website http://www.muslimnews.co.uk/paper/index.php?article=2275
Item 2: 

Moving On Up Fun Days: Young people from age 14 upwards with learning disabilities from Black and Minority Ethnic communities and their carers are invited to come and have think about the transition away from school or college and will have the opportunity to look through the Moving On Up website www.movingonup.info Above all the aim of the day is to have fun and there will be activities on throughout the day for young people to get involved in and meet new friends.

Date: 23rd May, 2006 Place: Oxford House, Bethnal Green, London 

Date: 13TH June, 2006 Place: West Yorkshire playhouse, Leeds

More information: Contact Pam Smith pam.smith@arcuk.org.uk or call 01246 555043

 
 

Developments in strategies and policy

Item 3: 

Children’s Rights Report 2005: This document has now been published and you can read about the work that the Children’s Rights Director (within the Commission for Social Care Inspection) has been doing. Of special interest are the quotes from children themselves expressing their views on the services they receive. 

More information: http://www.csci.org.uk/publications/childrens_rights_director_reports/crd_report_2005.htm 
 
Item 4:

Individual Budgets that support young people during transition to be piloted as part of: Improving the Life Chances of Disabled People, Prime Ministers Strategy Unit report. The report explains how the Department for Education and Skills, Department for Work and Pensions and the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister perceive that disabled people and older people will be able to lead more independent lives. It is hoped that with individual budgets these target groups will have more control and choice in the type(s) of support they receive.

More information: http://www.dh.gov.uk/PublicationsAndStatistics/Publications/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidanceArticle/fs/en?CONTENT_ID=4101751&chk=LeTuVM 

 
Item 5

Take a look at the new set of National Occupational Standards (NOS) for those working in children’s care that were launched on the 1st February, 2006

These standards are to be a benchmark for good practice and were produced by:

Children’s Workforce Development Council

Department for Education and Skills

SkillsActive

More information

http://www.cwdcouncil.org.uk/news/detail.asp?news=National+Occupational+Standards+in+CCLD+launched  

 
 
Meetings and conferences

 
Item 6:

Association for Real Change Consultation Day: What do you want to see?

This consultation day is part of a DH funded national project developing resources for ‘Tier 1’ staff. This will ensure that Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS) and Learning Disability Services work effectively for young people from Black and Minority Ethnic communities

This is a chance for professionals – especially those working in CAMHS – to find out about and discuss the shape of guidance and resources that will be developed.

Date: 16th March, 2006

Place: Chesterfield, Derbyshire

There is no cost involved.

More information: Contact Pam Smith pam.smith@arcuk.org.uk or call 01246 555043

 
Item 7:

Conference in association with the Equal Opportunities Commission:

Free to Choose: Breaking Down Gender Barriers in Education, Training and Work
The conference will examine the progress being made to open up better opportunities for all young people irrespective of gender. Issues to be addressed include:

 
-         New DfES pilot schemes to increase choices in work experience, careers and apprenticeships

-         Stressing the need for career advice free from gender based discrimination

-         Raise awareness of the need to target women from disadvantaged backgrounds

 
Date: 21st March 2006

Place: Inmarsat Conference Centre, 99 City Road, London EC1

More information: Visit www.neilstewartassociates.com/sg119 

Or telephone: 020 7490 8830

 
Item 8

Annual conference: Moving Community Cohesion Forward – Building an integrated society

In association with the Commission for Racial Equality and Policy Review Magazine

Update yourself with the latest policy and initiatives

Share good practice and network

Date: 23rd March 2006

Place: Barbican Centre, London 

More information: http://www.neilstewartassociates.com/se176/ 

Or telephone 020 7324 4330

 
Item 9

Reach Out Conference

A regional conference for carers from black and minority ethnic communities

In association with the Afiya Trust and the Akwaaba Project 

Help raise awareness of the needs of BME carers in the East Midlands by:

Identifying concerns

Sharing information

Networking with other professionals and carers

Date: 23rd March 2006

Place: Leicester Tigers Stadium, Aylestone Rd, Leicester

More information: For enquiries and bookings contact 

Louise Appleby louise@key-note.co.uk 

Telephone: 0116 222 0004

 
Item 10

Transitions Conference

Transition from paediatric to adult health services is explored

Experiences of young people listened to

Update yourself with developments in adolescent health care in the USA and internationally

Date: 23rd March 2006

Place: Royal College of Physicians, London 

More information: http://www.frameworks-city.ltd.uk/transitions.asp
Contact Nadia Mitchell, Telephone 020 7739 9534, email dh@frameworks-city.ltd.uk 

 
Item 11

BME Spark Annual Conference 

Defining and Delivering outcomes in commissioning and providing housing-related support for BME communities
Who should attend: 

-         Supporting Peoples teams

-         Local authority social services and housing departments

-         Primary Care Trusts

-         Supporting housing provider

-         Voluntary, community and specialist providers of services for BME vulnerable people

Date: 29th March 2006

Place: Royal Institute of British Architects, London 

More information – look on the BME Spark website to download a programme and booking form www.bmespark.org.uk/ (you need to create a login password before you can view the pages!)

 
Item 12

Conference Best Practice Matters Conference 2006

Raising Minority Ethnic Pupils’ Achievement
This conference is geared towards sharing good practice in raising the achievement of Black Minority Ethnic pupils with a special focus of current good practice in Sheffield schools.

Date: 7th June, 2006

Place: Sheffield Wednesday Football Club

More information: http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/index.asp?pgid=59556  

Contact Ruth Allen on 0114 250 6789

 
Item 13

Moving On Up Fun Days

Look at Item 2 above under Moving On Up News
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24. PROUD: Booklets for parents and teachers

 
PROUD    

Personal Relationships, Opportunities and Understanding for people with a physical Disability

 
A consortium of professionals and parents from South Worcestershire has produced some booklets for parents and teachers of young people with as physical disability.  The aim is to raise awareness of some of the problems they have to face in the community and with their friends.  The work was carried out with the support of Contact a Family plus other voluntary agencies, and with the financial support of the DfES. There is also a booklet for the young people themselves.  The information is being used in the local High Schools and has been found to be extremely helpful. 
All 3 booklets are available from the Child Development Centre in Worcester, free of charge. 
Please contact the Centre on 01905 681860 for more information.
 
Back to top
 
25. Disability Question Time – Newcastle upon Tyne 

 
Centre for Life, Newcastle-upon-Tyne, 22.03.2006

 
This FREE half-day event will give you the opportunity to have your say and ask the questions that are on your mind.  The Newcastle Disability Forum (NDF) has convened a panel of experts in local government, health, transport, policing and accessibility to join them in an open forum for the general public.  Come along to the Centre for Life and discuss the issues that are important to you with reference to disability.  To book your place on what promises to be a very informative event, please contact Ruth Woodfine on Tel: 0191 284 0480, Fax: 0191 213 0910, e-mail: ruth.woodfine@disabilitynorth.org.uk.

Senior representatives such as: Peter Arnold, Leader of Newcastle City Council; David Usher, Newcastle City Centre Manager, Chris Mepham, GNER; Ken Mackay, NEXUS; Inspector John Macphail, Northumbria Police and Vida Morris, Newcastle PCT will join David Barker MBE who is chairing the event.

Disability Question Time starts at 10am for coffee and registration.  The panel members will then introduce themselves before an hour-long question time.  The event will close at 2pm after lunch and networking. Stan Cooke (NDF) commented: 

 
‘It is essential for the major service providers in Newcastle to hear first hand what their service users perceive as being the main issues.  This will allow them to affectively improve the accessibility of their services.   The event should generate some lively debate for the panel members to ponder on! For the major service providers in Newcastle to be able to affectively improve the accessibility of their services, it is essential that they hear first hand what their service users perceive as being the main issues.  This event should generate some lively debate for the panel members to ponder on!’.

 
This half-day event will be of interest to disabled people, their families and carers or anyone with an interest in disability. Ruth Woodfine, Disability North commented: 

 
‘Disability North has been asked to coordinate this event on behalf of NDF.  We feel it is essential for events of this kind to be hosted in Newcastle.  We believe in giving individuals the chance to have their say and have their questions answered and hopefully Disability Question Time will be an ideal opportunity for this to happen.’
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we advise you to research before sending off any material or money.

 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 
Peter Limbrick

Interconnections

E-Mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
